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U.S. House of Representatives Struggles to Adopt Spending Measure

This week House GOP leaders have faced a challenge from within their own ranks with respect to their plans to adopt a continuing resolution for federal spending for the remainder of Fiscal Year 2011. Speaker Boehner and his leadership team had planned to bring to the House floor a plan to cut $58 billion from current federal spending through September 30, 2011. That plan has run into opposition from conservatives in the GOP who would like the continuing resolution to include at least $100 billion in cuts. The current stop gap continuing resolution expires on March 4, 2011, giving Republican leaders several weeks to bring a revised continuing resolution to the floor. This afternoon, House Committee on Appropriations Chairman Harold Rogers (R-KY) remarked “After meeting with my subcommittee chairs, we have determined that the continuing resolution can and will reach a total of $100 billion in cuts compared to the president’s request immediately - fully meeting the goal outlined in the Republican ‘Pledge to America’ in one fell swoop.”  Among the cuts in the continuing resolution was a $1 billion reduction in funds for High Speed Rail. Additional details on this matter will be shared promptly with the Board as they become available.

SR-710 Conversations Online Media Briefing

Media Relations, in partnership with Community Relations and our Highway Program, hosted an online media briefing this morning on the upcoming “SR-710 Conversations” community meetings beginning February 15, 2011. Doug Failing, Executive Director of Highway Project Delivery, presented an overview of our efforts to begin a new dialogue with a broad base of stakeholders related to the SR-710 Gap in preparation for scoping for an environmental study. Doug reported that a series of 18 community meetings are planned between now and April that will focus on a range of solutions to specifically evaluate the effects of the SR 710 gap. Several news outlets, including Glendale News Press, Pasadena Star News, La Opinion and Eastern Group Publications are expected to run stories this week.  

Westside/Central Service Council Public Hearing 
Last night, the Westside/Central Service Council conducted a public hearing regarding major service changes that, if approved, would be implemented in June 2011 or later. In general, the proposed modifications will improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the public transportation system through a better use of resources. More than 50 people attended the hearing with about 22 of the attendees provided verbal comments. Among those who provided testimony was Ken Ruben of Southern California Transit Advocates. Comments regarding the proposed changes to Line 209 and 305 garnered the most interest among attendees.  
After this afternoon’s Gateway Cities’ public hearing, there will be two remaining hearings held next week for San Gabriel Valley on February 14, 2011 and South Bay Service Councils on February 17, 2011. Our Service Planning & Development staff will summarize all of the public comments received from public hearings throughout this month, and those they receive via e-mail, phone, fax or in person. The public comments and recommendations from Metro transit customers and others will help determine the final modifications to the service plan. This revised service plan will be presented to the Service Councils in March for their approval. View more information on the remaining regional public hearings.
Material Management Introduces their New Interactive Illustrated Electronic Parts Catalog (EPC) to Metro Operations 

The EPC is innovated technology enabling our clients to quickly search and view an exploded diagram of Metro’s Bus and Rail components when requesting parts to repair Buses, Rail Cars and Equipment from any computer at any Bus or Rail Maintenance Repair Facility.  

According to Chuck Judson (Principle Material Inventory Analyst), “The EPC will allow maintenance personnel to order parts accurately, efficiently, and transfer this information directly into an open M3 (Maintenance & Material Management System) Material Request. It will reduce the wait time at the service windows and increase productivity.”

The EPC will assist our users in ordering parts by allowing them to place their items into a “shopping cart” and downloaded directly into M3 application request form.  

Chuck Judson has worked hand–in–hand with Digabit’s (Manufacturer) staff to develop and test this web-based application to meet Metro’s requirements. The EPC will also house the different service manuals, illustrated parts catalog, and directives enabling the provision of quick and accurate information to our users. 

Finally, it will allow us to go green by eliminating the need to have paper parts catalogs at the bus storerooms and rail warehouses. 



	

	








